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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR APRIL 18, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, H. Christopher Redkey, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville.
Guests: Mr. Dave Perry, Dave Perry Construction, Mr. Steve Hamman & Ms. Carolyn Hamman, Home owners 99 Town Farm Road. Ms. Angel Lehtonen, Ms. Ann Loree, Candidates for Assistant Agent, 
 4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
The Board interviewed Ms. Angel Lehtonen.

4:56 p.m. Mr. Dave Perry of Dave Perry Construction: about 22 Shore Ave for Dr. Dan Ervin . A variance for well setback distance was requested for new installation of a drilled well of less than 50 feet from the SaS. The Board looked over the plan Ms. McConville had walked this property with Mr. Perry, the lot is very small, The Board approved the variance with the stipulation of a complete water analysis test done at time of installation then within 6 months and then another water quality test within 12 months. A full disclosure of this stipulation to be recorded as a deed restriction incase the property is then sold.
The Board interviewed Ann Loree.

Mr. Steve Hamman & Ms. Carolyn Hamman home owners of 99 Town Farm Road:  requested a variance for new well installation setback of 86’ or 92 feet away from SAS instead of 100 feet. Mr. Hemman and Ms. McConville walked the property, the existing well had a very slow recovery of over 24 hours without water, Homeowners will keep this well for irrigation purpose only.   The Board approved this variance with the stipulation of a water quality test done within 6 months and another water quality test within 12 months. 

Agents Update:
1. 180 State Road East: the well permit request was to repair an existing well head that had tipped over. 
2. Ms. McConville sent to the Board the Semi-annual Status Report and the Quarterly Project Status Report will come in June.
3. 5 South Shore Road; court hearing scheduled for April 27th.  Ms. McConville will meet with Attorney Vincent Vilkas, representative for the Rockwell Estate, at the property on April 25th for a site check; Dr. Popik & Mr. Redkey would like to be present at the inspection of the property. 

4. Meadows at West Hill Condominiums: Ms. McConville discussed the audio alarm with the Town Counsel, concerned that this order has not been done the Board asked for an Order to be sent.

5. Bakers Grove:  6 Field Road had failed  will be replacing tight tank

The Air B&B: Once local rules have been designed and approved by the Board, applications can be sent to the owner of Honey Bee Lane. The Board is considering requiring Air BnB rental homes to have an initial Title v Inspection of the system, have the system Tank pumped yearly, discussed issuing permit based on the number of bedrooms and size of septic. The Board will discuss this on a later date.
The Board would like to have the retailers come to one of the June meetings to discuss the flavor wraps with Ms. Joan Hamlett. 

6:25 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Redkey seconded the motion. All were in favor.
6:25 p.m. Meeting adjourned
___________________________     _______________________________                                                 
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  H. Christopher Redkey

        
 Minutes were signed by Board members on 6/20/2018      Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:
22 Shore Ave plot plan of property

